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B Arab Brazilian Chamber discusses Strengthening UAE-Brazil Ties with Minister Thani bin Ahmed Al Zeyoudi

His Excellency Dr. Thani bin Ahmed Al Zeyoudi, Minister
of State for Foreign Trade in the United Arab Emirates,
received a delegation from the Arab Brazilian Chamber
of Commerce, which included Tamer Mansour, CEO and
Secretary General of the Chamber, Director Mohamed
Abdouni Neto, Shaheen Ali Shaheen, Regional Advisor to
the Chamber for the GCC, Iraq, and Yemen, and Rafael
Solimieu, Director of the Chamber's International Office
in Dubai.

During the meeting, the delegation of the Chamber
and Minister Al-Zeyoudi discussed the expansion of
the Chamber's activities and the steps taken during the
"#cop28", which will be held in the United Arab Emirates
from November 30 to December 12, 2023.

Minister Al Zeyoudi noted the depth of relations between
the UAE and Brazil, praising the distinguished role

played by the Chamber in promoting economic, trade, and
investment relations between the UAE and Brazil.
Minister Al Zeyoudi expressed keenness to provide support
to the Arab Brazilian Chamber of Commerce office in order
to enhance its activities to serve the UAE-Brazil bilateral
relations.

For his part, Tamer Mansour, Secretary General of the
Arab Brazilian Chamber, stressed the importance of the
UAE as a strategic partner for Brazil, pointing out that the
opening of the Chamber's office in Dubai several years
ago was aimed to move forward in the development of
mutual relations, and the Chamber's office has succeeded
in its mission to date. Considering that the Arab Brazilian
Chamber is keen to play a greater role in strengthening
bilateral relations, Minister Zeyoudi welcomed this step.



